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ROOS A.F.C.
ROOS WIN THE CUP!

On 11th May, on a truly historic and memorable Sunday morn-
ing. Roos ‘A’ pulled off a magnificent victory over a good young
Dulverton side to lift the Sunday League’s Hostick Cup at Booth-
ferry Park, the home of Hull City.

To add to the sense of occasion, the whole squad plus allinvited
guests for the Directors’ Box travelled together in a specially-
hired coach. On arrival, the team squad was allowed to make a
pre-match pitch inspection a la Wembley. The gencral opinion
was that the pitch was not as good as it used to be but everything
else about the ground fulfilled all expectations - a perfect setting
for a Cup Final.

As Dave Hampton and Paul McKinley had both reported fit,
after more than a week’s intensive treatment for injuries received
in previous games, the squad was at full strength:

1. Pete Dearing 7. Paul McKinley
2. Stu Blenkin 8. Dave Hampton
3. Clayton Atkins 9. Nick Derbyshire
4. Chris Hodgson 10. Dave Cowell

5.  Andy Bailey 11. Mark Battye

6. Mark Nesti

Subs:

12. Des Beeston

13. Dave lley

Reserves to travel:

Adrian Pollendine, Alan Hewitt, Rich Richardson

Roos kicked off and immediately put the opposition defence
under pressure. However, the Dulverton defenders didn’t intend
taking any prisoners and their tackling in the carly stages was
particularly fierce, causing the first of a series of injuries to the
Roos players. Leb Battye received a knock on his ankle and had
to be taken off. After sustained treatment he came back on, only
to break down again a few minutes later. Much to his disappoint-
ment, he had to be substituted by Dave Iley after only 20 minutes.

For the remainder of the half both defences were on top and
only an occasional scoring chance was created. From one of these
Pete Dearing pulled off a fine full-stretch save and at the other
end Dave Iley shot wide when well placed.

As the first period drew to a close, Roos were obviously gain-
ing the ascendancy and were starting to put together some good
quality football. However, Mark Nesti was struggling at half
pace, having also suffered an ankle injury, and things didn’t look
too good for him. At the half-time whistle the game was score-
less.

The second half continued in much the same way as the first,
with the Roos back four - Blenkin, Hodgson, Bailey and Atkins -
dealing more than capably with anything that Dulverton could
throw at them.

However, half way through, with Mark Nesti and now Paul
McKinley also restricted by injurieg, I was ready to replace one of
them with our second substitute, Des Beeston. when Roos suffe-
red another blow. Dave Hampton’s pulled hamstring let him

down and he could no longer continue. So Des came on to take
his place in central midfield and this proved to be the turning-
point of the match for us.

The game was approaching the final quarter now and - just as
we were dreading the possibility of extra time because of all our
injuries - the match suddenly exploded into life. Making a bril-
liant last-ditch attempt to block a shot from Dulverton’s best for-
ward, Stu Blenkin handled the ball and Dulverton were awarded
a penalty. Their skipper took the kick and buried the ball in the
net, having sent Pete Dearing the wrong way. Score: 0-1.

This reversal, however, proved to be the spur that we needed.
Roos scored immediately from the kick-off. Apart from some
altercations with Paul McKinley that mystified us spectators, the
referee had had a good game. He now spotted an off-the-ball foul
just outside the Dulverton penalty area. Des Beeston took the
free kick quickly, chipping over the wall of defenders into the
space in the penalty area. The keeper looked to have the ball
covered but, happily for us, he allowed it to slip through his legs
and there was Dave Iley to crash it into the net, 1-1.

The game was now alight and Roos were roaring. Within a few
minutes they scored a magnificent goal. In the Roos six-yard box
a Dulverton move broke down on the rock of Chris Hodgson.
who was excellent throughout the game. He played a good ball to
Paul McKinley on the edge of the centre circle. Paul played it
square to Dave Cowell who passed it down the right wing to Nick
Derbyshire. Nick brilliantly turned his defender and placed a
great ball in front of Dave Iley who raced into the penalty arca,
passed heavy-legged Dulverton defenders, and placed a perfect
cross for a grateful Des Beeston to slide into the net. 2-1 to Roos.

The crowd of Roos supporters - who were magnificent throug-
hout - now really had something to cheer about. And cheer they
did: they knew there was only one winner now.

A minute later the game was over. But before that, the deadly
combination of our two substitutes - Des Beeston and Dave Iley -
sealed the victory for us. Des won the ball in a tackle in the centre
circle, looked up, and immediately hit a thirty-yard through ball
into the path of Dave who - in spite of the goalkeeper and two
defenders converging on him - won the chase for the ball, roun-
ded the keeper. and pushed the ball into the empty net. Thus.
within less than ten minutes, Roos had come from the depths of
despair to magnificent euphoria. The final whistle blew with
Roos still on the attack.

Dave Hampton, Team Captain, reccives the Hostick Cup from Mr. Wally
Owst, Secretary of the Hull Sunday Football League.

Dave Iley deservedly won the man of the match award but
everyone in the side played superbly, especially the defenders.
who were brilliant throughout the game. Special mention must



also be given to Des Beeston who scored one goal, had a hand in
both the others and was tremendous from the moment he came
on.

After the match, tea and sandwiches were served for players
and guests in the Hull City boardroom, which completed an ex-
ceptionally memorable Sunday morning for everyone lucky en-
ough to be there. I should like to convey my thanks to Les Wilkin-
son, who made a video film of the match which we replayed in
The Black Horse on Sunday evening. This was a fantastic experi-
ence for the players, seeing themselves on TV for the first time,
and the cheers when the goals were scored could be heard at the
Post Office, I am told.

This victory more than made up for the disappointment when
the team failed to win the Division 10 League title. They lost 3-2
against a ‘National’ team illegally reinforced by outside players.
Although Roos had most of the play, National defended ex-
tremely well and with the aid of some fine goal-keeping, more
than a few goal-line clearances, and the woodwork, they man-
aged to hold on for victory. This was the first defeat Roos had
suffered for ten matches, having won all the previous nine, and
the double was definitely on the cards. But we will settle for what
we got, completing a tremendously successful season by finishing
second in the League - and, of course, winning the Cup.

A very enjoyable presentation evening was held on 16th May
at The Mermaid, Tunstall. A well-organised raffle raised £101.39
for the club. Awards for the season went to the following players:

Roos ‘A’ Pplayers’ Player of the Year:
Paul McKinley
Leading Goal-Scorer: Dave Hampton
Clubman of the Year: Adrian Pollendine
Roos ‘B*  Players’ Player of the Year:
Mark Edmands
Leading Goal-Scorer: Graham Smith
Clubman of the Year: Carl Clark

Final League Statistics League Position
P WDILTF A Pts 2nd
20 13 4 3 92 39 30

Rounds in the Hostick Cup
Ist Rose Hotel

Sept. 8 W 2-1 (Scorers: Hampton, Cowell)

Away

2nd Cottingham Rangers

Sept. 29 W 2-1 (Hampton, Cowell)

Home

3rd Rampant Horse

Oct. 20 W 6-3 (After extra time and penalties, Hampton, 3 inc.
Away 1 penalty; penfalties also by Bailey, Battye, Derbyshire)
4th Leven Members' Club

m‘;‘;ﬁ W 3-1 (Hampton, Derbyshire, Battye)

Sm.Fnl. Cholmley Wolves

Jan. 12 W  5-0 (Hodgson 2; Bailey 1; Hampton 2)

Reckitt’s

Final i Dulverton

May W 3-1 (Iley 2; Beeston)

Boothferry Park

As can be seen from these statistics, Dave Hampton sco-
red in every round of the Cup except the last, showing the
major part he played in getting us there. Well done Dave -
and best wishes from everybody in the club on your forth-
coming marriage to Fiona on 22nd June.

The team will now have a well-earned break until train-
ing for next season starts in July.

Ron Derbyshire

(This deservedly long report was even longer before it was
cut to save some space for other items! For the record, the
material omitted consisted of Ron Derbyshire’s sincere
and eloquent thanks to a great many people; all supporters,
especially those at Boothferry Park and the presentation
evening; Jean Young, postmistress, said to have done “a
terrific P.R. job" for the club; members of the Rugby Club
for their friendship and practical support, especially Ron
Symes, Ollie Grasby, David Winter, Trevor Uscroft (and
Carol); Geoff and Lesley Prest of The Black Horse for
assistance with fund-raising and quiz nights - another one
coming shortly. Apologies to all these for curtailing their
well-earned tributes.)

COPIES OF THE QUESTIONNAIRE REPORT

A brief Summary of the Report was printed in ‘The
Rooster’ last month. Draft copies of part of the Full
Report were available in village shops recently and
some pages were displayed at the meeting on 19th May.
Final versions of the Full Report (about 36 pages) will
shortly be printed. It would help to plan the print-run if
residents who would like to order a copy would do so at
once. Ring Leslie Helliwell (70291).

In spite of the Community Council grant, there will pro-
bably be a need to make a charge - about £1.00 (The
more copies produced, the lower the cost).

A MINI-MARKET

in the ROOS INSTITUTE
Saturday, 28th June
We shall be open from 10.00 a.m. until our goods are cleared. If
you have anything from a needle to an anchor, cakes, plants,
etc., just ring and we will collect.

Pat 70282 Margaret 70587
All proceeds to the Institute
Coming Events
June
4 Roos W.I. Memorial Institute. 7.15. Miss Blakey : Broomstick
Crochet

6 Family Evening & Open-Air Barbecue. Black Horse car park. 7.00.
(Proceeds to Memorial Institute and Playing Field)

9 Roos Parish Council. Memorial Institute. 7.30.

13 Roos Village Plan Exhibition. Memorial Institute.

14 Roos Village Plan Exhibition. Memorial Institute.

16 Roos Village Plan Exhibition. Meeting : Memorial Institute. 7.00.
16 gtéOAndrew's University Madrigal Society. St. Augustine's, Hedon.
20 Roos School P.T.A. Musical Revue & Coffee Evening. 7.30.
25 Roos W.I. Mystery Trip. Leaves Black Horse 6.30.
27 Barn Dance. Elms Farm. (Playing Field Committee).
iSI Mini-Market. Memorial Institute. From 10.00. (For Institute funds).
uly

2 Roos W.I. Memorial Institute. 7.15. Mrs. Hurn : Flower Arranging.
4 Rugby Club. Fun Night. Mermaid, Tunstall. 9.00.

7 Clay Pigeon Shoot. Tunstall. 2.30-7.30 (For Hospice funds).
19 Summer Fayre. Roos House. 2.00. (for Girl Guide funds).
Midsummer Dance. The Elms, Roos (In aid of Church funds).

COPY DEADLINE

Material for the July issue of ‘The Rooster’ should
be submitted by Monday, 16th June, please.
Contact: Leslie Helliwell, Lamb Lane (Phone
70291)

ROOS VILLAGE PLAN

Arrangements for the launching of the Roos Village Plan are
now known. There will be an exhibition in the Memorial Institute
over three days: Friday 13th, Saturday 14th and Monday 16th
June. The exhibition will display statistical and other information
about Roos, some of it derived from the questionnaire circulated
by the Borough Planning Department last autumn. The exhibi-
tion will be open during the day, probably from 10.00 a.m. to 5.00
p.m. and possibly on the Friday evening. There will be a member
of the Planning Department staff in attendance to deal with ques-
tions.

On Monday there will be a public meeting at 7.00 p.m. in the
Memorial Institute. This will be an opportunity for members of
the public to discuss the plan and the future of the village.

Roos Parent-Teacher Association
MUSICAL REVUE & COFFEE EVENING
Friday, 20th June : 7.30 p.m.

Quizzes, Stalls, Raffles
All Welcome
Under-fives and school pupils free

Adults 30p

BROWNIES AND GUIDES

Brownies (aged 7-10 years) and Guides (10-14 years) meet on
Mondays in the school hall, Brownies at 5.45 p.m. and Guides at
7.30 p.m.



The 18 Brownies and 15 Guides are run by Christine Mitchell
and Jean Jackson respectively, with help from Diane Kennils.
New recruits are always welcome. Further offers of help in runn-
ing the activities would also be appreciated, whether from people
with experience of the Guide movement or not.

During the summer months every effort is made to organise
outdoor activities both within the village and beyond. In August,
for example, there is to be a five-day camping trip to Goathland.

Meanwhile, in addition to normal weekly activities, plans are
in hand for a Summer Fayre on 19th July. Parents and friends are
asked to support this occasion with offers of cakes, handicrafts,

toyls], tombola prizes, etc., as well as items for the White Elephant
stall.

ROOS PARISH COUNCIL

Next Meeting in Roos Memorial Institute on
Monday, 9th June at 7.30
Members of the public always welcome

ROOS VILLAGE APPRAISAL

Presentation of Report

The results of the Questionnaire circulated within the
village were presented at a meeting in the Memorial Insti-
tute on Monday, 19th May. Draft copies of the Report had
previously been available in local shops and blown-up
pages of it were mounted as a display.

Mr. Willis Ainley acted as Chairman on behalf of the
Appraisal Group and gave a special welcome to Charlotte
Hursey, Rural Officer of the Community Council of Hum-
berside. Miss Hursey later presented a cheque from the
Community Council in support of the Appraisal. Five
members of Roos Parish Council were present and some of
them participated in subsequent discussion of the Report.

Photo: Courtesy of ‘The Holderness Gazette’

I. to r. Charlotte Hursey (Rural Officer, Community Council of Humber-
side), Alan Bowden (Acting Treasurer of the Appraisal Group), Leslie
Helliwell (Acting Secretary).

A review of the initiation of the Appraisal Questionnaire
and the stages of its distribution and processing was given
by Mr. Leslie Helliwell.

Charlotte Hursey spoke of the value of Village App-
raisals, drawing both on her own experience and on that of
groups throughout the country. She stressed that inmost
instances an initial questionnaire had been invaluable but
had usually proved to be only a starting-point. Almost al-
ways the facts derived from a questionnaire had suggested
further positive action by both voluntary groups and by
local councils. Sometimes a second questionnaire, perhaps
several years later, had provided evidence of advances
achieved in a particular community during the intervening
period. )

The presentation of the grant from the Community
Council followed. It was received on behalf of the App-
raisal Group by Mr. Alan Bowden. Chairman Willis Ainley
pointed out that the main use of the grant would be to help
meet the costs of producing copies of the Report in bulk.
Copies would be provided for the Borough Council, the
Parish Council and other official bodies. It was also
assumed that individuals might wish to have their own
copies. i

General discussion followed, during which particular

parts of the Report were considered. The Chairman said
that the Appraisal Group would meet once or twice more in
order to finalise production of the Report copies. Thereaf-
ter, the Group as at present constituted might cease to exist
- or, if there were interest from other bodies in the village, it
might be enlarged to provide wider representation with a
view to further action.

(A Summary of the Questionnaire Report was printed in
the May issue of ‘The Rooster’. Unfortunately there were
three typing errors:

In Paragraph 1, italicised, lines 4 and 5 should have read:
“the figures could be doubled...”

In the first column, under “CONSERVATION & EN-
VIRONMENT?”, in Paragraph 4, line 6, delete the last
word - “‘said”.

In the first column, under “SERVICES : Possible Speed
Restriction”, lines 1 and 2 should have read: “80% wanted
a speed restriction, 28 people wanted the whole village to
be included™.)

ROOS PARISH COUNCIL

Councillor K.G. Grant took the Chair at the meeting of 12th
May. Also present were Councillors Beal, Benson, Cheeseman,
Clark, Cook, Priest, Quarmby and Winter.

Annual General Meeting

The existing Officers were re-elected: Chairman, Councillor
K.G. Grant; Vice-Chairman, Councillor G.E. Winter; Treas-
urer, Councillor M. Cheeseman.

The following were elected to represent the Parish Council on
other bodies:

Snaith Charity: Councillors Grant and Quarmby;

Roos Charity: Councillors Beal, Benson, Cheeseman and

Winter;

Playing Field Committee: Councillor Clark;

Governors of Roos School: Councillor Clark;

Roos Memorial Institute: Councillors Beal and Priest;

Humberside Association of Parish Councils: Councillors

Cheeseman and Priest

It was agreed to pay the subscription (£68.60) to the Associa-
tion of Parish Councils but to ask for an explanation of the 20%
increase. The Parish Council Accounts were approved prior to
the Annual Audit by the Borough Council.

Monthly Meeting

The A.G.M. was followed by the normal monthly meeting.

The Minutes of the meeting of 14th April were approved. In
answer to a query from Councillor Quarmby, the Parish Clerk,
Mr. Cyril Woodhouse, said that there had been no further in-
formation about Roos Beck.

Correspondence

The Borough Council had sent leaflets explaining the bye-laws
that concerned straw-burning in Holderness and other leaflets
(published by the Department of Trade and Industry) concerning
advice and help for small businesses. The County Council had
sent information about bus passes and had provided booklets for
parents about various aspects of the education service.

A leaflet from the Department of Trade and Industry descri-
bed grants available from the European Regional Development
Fund to help areas - including the Hull area - affected by job
losses in the fishing industry. Entitled *‘Grants from Europe for
Small Firms”, the leaflet gave details of the kinds of grant avail-
able and the address to which applications should be made.
Copies of this and the other leaflets referred to are held by the
Parish Clerk.

A letter had been received from Mr. Houlton, of the Area Sur-
veyor’s Office, Hedon. On behalf of Humberside Technical Ser-
vices, he wrote that, following an inspection of Rectory Road, it
had been decided that a road sign would be inappropriate: a
‘Bend’ sign would only distract drivers.

The Borough Solicitor had referred to the Parish Council two
applications for a Public Entertainment Licence. They were from
Mrs. M.E. Smith, The Elms, Roos, in respect of a Midsummer
Dance on 19th July in aid of All Saints’, Roos, and from Mr. K.G.
Grant, Elms Farm, in respect of a Barn Dance on 27th June or-
ganised by the Roos Playing Field Committee. The Parish Coun-
cil raised no objection.



Planning and Accounts

The application by Mr. A. Shaw for an extension to the rear of
Corner House, Main Street, Roos, had previously been refused
by the Borough Council (as the Parish Council learned at their
October meeting - see ‘The Rooster’, November 1985). It was
now reported that the matter was to go appeal.

Borough Council approval had been given to two applications:
by Mr. K.G. Grant in respect of Mount Farm, Hilston, and by
Mr. M. Grant in respect of Elms Farm, Roos; both were for a
change of use of a former coaching house to residential ac-
commodation.

There were no accounts to be considered at this meeting.

Any Other Business

The School Clock. In answer to a question, Councillor Cheese-
man said that there was nothing further to report from Mr.
Crook.

Public Seats. Councillor Priest asked if there had been any pro-
gress in relation to the seats offered by two separate donors. The
Parish Clerk said that he had spoken to a representative of one of
the prospective donors but he would write again to both parties.

Grass Verges. Councillor Cheeseman asked if anything could
be done to stop horses from churning up the verges on the road to
North End and to prevent cars from parking on the verges. Roos
Young Farmers had planted bulbs which had had no chance of
developing. It was suggested that a letter be sent to the Highways
Department.

Roos Road, Tunstall
10th ANNUAL CLAY PIGEON SHOOT
Saturday, 7th June - 2.30-7.30
Participants & Spectators Welcome
Raffle  Refreshments
Proceeds in aid of Dove House Hospice, Hull

ROOS ARMS A.R.L.F.C.

In the last games of the campaign Roos were defeated but not
disgraced in two cup-ties.

7th May v Withernsea

This fast and attractive game was the best possible advertise-
ment for Rugby League football. Withernsea opened the scoring
with a Dave Wilson penalty goal after fifteen minutes, followed
minutes later by a Warren Graham touch-down in the corner.
Although Withernsea were at this stage clearly the better side,
Roos never gave in and much credit must go to the pack, and
especially to Steven Karsera, for a one-hundred-per-cent effort.
Minutes before the interval, Russell Carr crashed over to extend
the Withernsea lead to 10-0.

The second half was just as hard and uncompromising. Both
packs worked tremendously hard to the bitter end. Withernsea
increased their lead with a well-taken try by Maurice Elliott.
Roos, however, were not finished and coach Fred Stuart decided
to introduce Ron Symes into the attack. The result was that Roos
dominated the scrums and started to look dangerous. Gradually
Withernsea wilted under the constant barrage of Roos attacks,
which led to a Steve West try and a Trevor Bailey conversion.
Despite continued pressure from Roos, Withernsea added to
their points with a penalty goal by Maurice Elliott and won 16-6.
Man of the match for Roos: Steve Karsera.

9th May v Skirlaugh

Roos lost 42-2, the solitary goal being scored by Trevor Bailey.
Steve Karsera was again Man of the Match. Despite the heavy
scoreline, Roos were in no way disgraced. The team were obvi-
ously suffering from injuries and fatigue which affected their play
immensely. However, Ron Symes, Trevor Bailey, Steve Karsera
and Roy McCunnel produced excellent performances.

Summary of the Season

In their first season Roos can be extremely proud of their
achievements. The club has won six games and with a bit of luck it
could have been ten. Lack of experience was obviously a major
factor. New players have joined the club and the team generally
should be more at home next scason after tasting a year’s hard
rugby. Players to take the eye were; Trevor Bailey, David Stanif-
orth, Graham Marshall, Steve Karsera, Ron Symes and Roy
McCunnel. Fred Stuart, the coach, has done extremely well and

much credit must go to him for travelling from Hull twice a week.

The Committee have worked extremely hard throughout the
year, with Trevor Uscroft making an outstanding contribution.
The Club are deeply indebted to Pete and Sue Sedgwick for their
assistance, especially in allowing the changing-room facilities to
be sited in the Roos Arms car park. Both Committee and players
also very much appreciate the excellent support there has been
from the general public of Roos.

Annual General Meeting

Atthe A.G.M. on 12th May the Committee were re-elected en
bloc with Ken Windas continuing as Chairman. The Rugby Club
would like to congratulate Roos F.C. on their splendid success in
winning the Hostick Cup Final.

ROOS ARMS A.R.L.F.C.

FUN NIGHT
featuring Comedian,
CARRIE AL CONWAY

The Mermaid, Tunstall
Friday, 4th July at 9.00 p.m.
£2.00 : Tickets available from The Roos Arms

WANTED: Players for next season. REWARD: Match
ticket and coach fare for Wembley Weekend 1986-7.
Further details from: Trevor Uscroft (70563) or David
Winter (70234).

ROOSTER BOOSTERS
or
Perils that Pauline Never Knew

Ten minutes to seven. The phone rang.

“Our copies of “The Rooster’ have just been delivered. Shall
we get them out straight away - hot from the press, as they say?"’
This was my opposite number speaking.

“Righto,” I replied - but looked doubtfully at the weather. It
was bitterly cold, blowing a gale, and raining. But what the heck!

Bouncing our way over continuous ruts to one of the far-flung
corners of Roos, we delivered our first three copies safely. But
then, at a house with a gravel path, my partner came back limp-
ing. ““I think I've picked up every stone,” she moaned. *“And
when you open the next gate you always mutilate a finger - I know
from experience!”

“Never mind,” I consoled her. “I'll take the next two.”” At the
first, I woke at least thirty sleeping canaries. At the second, I had
to chase the newsletter all over the neighbouring garden, much to
the amusement of the occupants of the house - and of my partner.

Parking the car, we set off round the corner. Muttering and
wet, I was stared at in amazement by a young lady who had had
her ‘Amami Night'. Meanwhile, my partner’s fingers, half way
through a letter box, contacted an angry canine and were quickly
withdrawn, leaving “The Rooster’ blowing forlornly in the wind.
“Now I know just how our postlady feels,” she mumbled darkly.

Down the next lane we went, unable to avoid laughing at the
sight we presented. Our hair-dos were ruined, our complexions
had suffered and our hands would have made a good advertise-
ment for Mr. Sheen. Still, only a few more to do. i

An outer door wobbled suspiciously as I pushed it open to
reach the inside letter box. No letter box! I hope the occupier
found his copy, balanced on the inner window ledge.

As we reached the next house, the door was opened and we
were invited inside. Tempting. We reluctantly declined - once
stopped, we’d never get started again. Six copies to go. Then five.
At two further ports of call, we discussed the ruder elements of
the weather, drawing on immediate experience. Nearly finished.

No one about at the next two houses. At the very last one, the
lady of the house pounced on ‘“The Rooster’ as soon as [ pushed it
through the letterbox. How popular can you get? Over sixty
copies well and truly delivered - and, like the pony express, we
got through against all odds.

M.P.

MOBILE CHEF

People in the village may like to know that the Mobile Chef van
(run by Mr. C.N. Smith of Hedon) visits Roos as follows:
Mondays: 9.00 - 11.30 p.m.

Eastfield: 9.00 - 10.00

Old School: 10.00 - 11.30
Thursdays: 4.30 - 6.00 p.m.

Eastfield: 4.30 - 5.00

Old School: 5.00 - 6.00




